February 14, 2023
7t Day of January Term
Maysville, MO

West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.
Absent Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll

West District Commissioner, Kyle White welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance
was then recited by all in attendance.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve the minutes from the
February 7" meeting with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison met with the Commission along with Assistant Penny Gans to discuss
needs of the department as well as up coming meetings they were required to attend.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed sales tax revenues and an issue with one of the funds. She has been in contact
with the Department of Revenue and they are looking into the issue.

The Commission signed the Intergovernmental Agreement with Region Homeland Security Regional Response Team.
This agreement is to promote training, education and the safe efficient response to hazardous materials.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed bridge inspections that he has been doing
with MODOT Engineer Austin Hibler. It was noted that water gaps are being tied to bridges. These gaps must be removed
before work can be completed on bridges. Before the County would do this, they would notify the landowner.

The rock bid will be reviewed at the meeting of the 215t and opened on March 14™. The lateness is due to the concern of
yellow rock being spread as sales tax rock.

Accounts payable were reviewed and approved.

The DeKalb County Commission offers their condolences to the families of retired DeKalb County Sheriff, Jerry Smith and
Union Star Assistant Fire Chief Justin Hodge.

With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until
February 21st, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn.

All in favor. Motion carried.



